
 

Enfield Conservation Commission 

November 2, 2018 

Members Present: Alan Strickland, Jerold Theis, Dolores Struckhoff, Shirley Green, Sue Hagerman and 
Jay Welenc  

Absent: Gary Gaudette- Excused 

Approval of Minutes- 

A. Minutes were reviewed for the October 4th meeting. Jay made a motion to accept. 
•  Shirley and Sue asked for a correction as being excused from the meeting.  
•   Alan made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected. Jerold seconded and the vote was 

accepted.  

Business- 

1) A proposal for replacing a retaining wall at a Crystal Lake residence was made by Scott Williams, 
from Pathway Consultants for Vince Memoli.  This project located at 35 Algonquin Road would 
be a replacement of an existing failing concrete retaining wall. They are looking for the 
Commission’s approval to expedite the review of a NHDES Wetlands Permit by Notification. The 
project also requires a NHDES Shoreland Permit by Notification. The project includes temporary 
sediment and erosion controls during the work. They would like the work to be done during the 
lake draw down period between November and December.  The retaining wall would be made 
with the Redi-Rock product. The plan was presented by Scott.  Consequences of not replacing 
the wall would be risks of further erosion and damage to the lawn and home of Mr. Memoli. 

Shirley made a motion to approve the project and Sue seconded it. The vote was unanimous.  

 

2) A proposal for repairing a retaining wall at another Crystal Lake residence was made by Glen 
and Shirley Green. The project requires a Shoreland Permit by Notification. They plan would be 
to use concrete in a replica stone wall form, similar to the recent retaining wall constructed at 
the Malz residence on Mascoma Lake. 

Sue made a motion to approve and Jay seconded it. Shirley recused herself. The vote was 
unanimous. 

3) Jerold and Allen reported the work they did at the Mascoma River Viewing station in back of 
the Town Office Building. Buckthorn and Multi-flora Rose was removed and the stumps were 
bagged to prevent re-sprouting. Jerold grass seeded the area also. The area will be re-evaluated 
in the spring and expanded if needed. A bench could be considered at a future time if it seemed 
appropriate.  

Old Business-  

1) Jay reported on things that need to be done on the Wildlife Action Plan. We can display one of 
our maps on a board in the town offices and put up some literature holders for handouts. Jay 
will take care of that. Dolores talked about a display of animals. How to utilize the web site 



better needs to be discussed.  Determining how to collect data, or whether to have pictures 
posted as well as deciding other locations to show the maps. 

2) Jerold reported on the data he collected from the Harris Brook Survey. There were 50 
documented visits. Most were women with children. One survey was of a suspicious nature, 
and Jerold reported that to the police.  

3) Next meeting we need to focus on the Town Flower project.  Bring in nominations of your 
choice.  

Sue made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:07 PM. Alan seconded it and the vote was unanimous.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Jay Welenc 


